
Senate Executive Committee Agenda 
September 2, 2016 at 2:00 PM in Lib 326 

	
1. Update on enrollment: at least 12,500 FT undergrads  
2. Update on lead in Linden  
3. Proposed Rowan Global Distributions model (page 2), and separately 

attached file. 
4. Update on Budget (Chris Simons) 
5. Administrative departures: Tobey Oxholm (Executive Vice President for 

Administration and Strategic Advancement), Paul Katz (Dean, CMSRU), 
Cindy Vitto (Dean, CHSS), Lorin Arnold (Dean CCCA), Johanna Velez-
Yellin (Assistant Vice President, Equity and Diversity) 

6. Update on Curriculum (Erin Herberg) 
7. Proposal to change finals schedule (page 6) Note: we had the first reading 

of this last May. 
8. Tobacco Free Campus Task Force 
9. 
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Proposed	Model	for	Rowan	Global	Revenue	Distribution,	7/29/16	
	
	

	
Members	of	the	Rowan	Global	Revenue	Task	Force:	Joe	Basso	(replacing	Manny	
Pontes),	Michael	Blake,	Bill	Freind,	Darren	Nicholson,	Liz	Seville,	MaryBeth	Walpole	
(replacing	Sandy	Tweedie).	
	
In	Fall	2015,	Jim	Newell	charged	this	task	force	with	developing	recommendations	
regarding	the	distribution	of	revenue	earned	by	Rowan	Global	courses.	We	have	two	
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After	consultation	with	the	AFT	and	University	Senate,	the	Provost	agreed	that	for	
the	2016-2017	academic	year,	the	split	between	Departments	and	the	Dean	would	
remain	50%-20%	(i.e.,	the	original	allocation)	for	all	distributions	up	to	$50,000	
total,	or	$25,000	to	departments.	For	all	money	above	those	numbers,	the	split	
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Example	based	on	FY15:	The	department	formerly	known	as	Teacher	Ed	received	
$129,364	on	$258,728	in	distributions.	Under	the	new	proposal,	they	would	receive	
$77,746	(52%	on	first	$60K	+	37%	on	next	$40K	+	20%	on	$158,728).	The	Dean’s	
share	would	increase	from	$51,7456	to	$113,713	(22%	of	$60K	+	37%	on	next	$40K	
+	50%	of	$158,728).	
	
Notes:		
	

1. Departments	who	use	Rowan	Global	funds	to	pay	for	graduate	assistants,	staff,	
and/or	administrators	would	add	that	total	to	the	52%	-	22%	distribution.	For	
instance,	if	a	department	spent	$28,000	on	graduate	assistants	in	an	academic	year,	
the	department	would	retain	50%	of	the	distribution	up	to	$88,000.	

2. The	margins	would	be	adjusted	for	inflation	every	three	years,	based	on	the	
cumulative	rate	of	inflation	used	to	calculate	tuition	increases	for	matriculated	
undergraduate	students.		

3. This	model	would	not	apply	to	cost	centers.	However,	as	stated	above,	we	do	
recommend	that	the	split	of	70%	to	Academic	Affairs	and	30%	to	the	General	Fund	
also	apply	to	cost	centers.	
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Minority	Report		
	

Rowan	University	has	a	diverse	revenue	stream	that	is	allocated	to	cover	the	
expenses	of	the	University.		The	University	makes	these	allocation	decisions	based	
on	current	needs	and	to	fund	future	initiatives.		The	Departments,	Deans	and	
Provost	do	not	receive	a	specified	percentage	of	these	allocations;	instead	resources	
are	allocated	where	there	is	the	biggest	need	given	our	limited	funds.			
	
As	I	understand	it,	the	distribution	to	academic	affairs	was	originally	established	to	
incentives	faculty	to	teach	Rowan	Global	courses	and	to	provide	additional	funding	
above	what	the	General	Fund	could	provide.		In	the	first	meeting	of	the	task	force	
the	Provost	commented	that	going	forward	that	new	contracts	would	state	that	
professors	would	teach	traditional	and/or	online	courses.		This	change	will	
eventually	eliminate	the	need	to	incentives	faculty	since	it	will	be	part	of	the	
position	requirements.			
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RESOLUTION TO IMPROVE THE FINALS SCHEDULE  
 
The following suggestions made by the University’s Scheduling Committee are for 
improving the final exam schedule on the Glassboro campus: 
 
SUGGESTIONS FROM THE UNIVERSITY SCHEDULING COMMITTEE:  
1) The current finals schedule will be replaced by designating the last seven calendar 

days of a semester as the official “Finals Week,” which will follow the same class 
meeting schedule as the prior weeks of the term. (No finals will be scheduled on 
the Sunday of the last seven calendar days of the semester.) 

2) 
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DETAILS OF FINALS SCHEDULING 

 
PROBLEM TO BE SOLVED:  
Rowan’s student population has grown substantially, which has created difficulty in 
assigning physical classroom space for finals, and providing a positive finals environment, 
following the current finals schedule. The current finals schedule assigns classes to finals 
time blocks that do not match the meeting patterns of the course, resulting in student and 





OLD SCHEDULE: 
FINAL	WEEK	ACTIVITY	SCHEDULE	--	Spring	2016!
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!
!

!
!

!
!

!
!

!
!

!

	
	 7:00	–	9:00pm	

!
!

!
!

!
!

!
!

!
!

!

	
	 9:00	–	11:00pm	
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